
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 12 APRIL 2007


CROS.41/07 
USE OF RESOURCES 2006/07

The Head of Revenues and Benefits (Mr Mason) presented report CORP.02/07 providing the draft results/feedback of Carlisle’s 2006/07 Use of Resources (UOR) assessment, and setting out the actions required to address Audit Commission feedback and future reporting arrangements.

Mr Mason stated that the Audit Commission’s Use of Resources assessment gave the Council a level 2 feedback, but recognised the improvements made in the last year and in particular noted improvement in respect of the Council’s Financial Standing.  As a result, the Council had been assessed at level 3 ‘performing well’ in meeting the Financial Standing Key Lines of Enquiry.  

Mr Mason explained that attached to the Report was an updated action plan detailing areas where further improvement was required to move to a level 3 UOR assessment.  That was based on the Audit Commission’s Use of resources feedback 2006/07 and new more challenging tests to be introduced in 2007/08.  

Mr Mason outlined the main areas of risk of not achieving a level 3 and he stated that providing current progress is maintained, the Council was well placed to move to level 3 ‘performing well’ in respect of Financial Reporting, Financial Management and Internal Control by 31 March 2008.  However, because of the new Audit Commission timescale of 1 April 2007, such progress would be unlikely to be recognised until the 2008/09 UOR assessment.

A Member asked when the financial training for staff and Members would take place. 

Mr Mason responded that research was being carried out to identify the needs of staff and of Elected Members and what level of training was required.  Staff training had already begun as had training for Audit Committee Members.  Training for other Members was being organised by the Head of Personnel and Development Services under the direction of the Members Learning and Development Group.

RESOLVED –  That Report CORP.02/07 be noted.







